ST. PAUL’S TROY LUTHERAN

JANUARY 2017
JANUARY THOUGHTS FROM PASTOR SCHUESSLER
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,
Can you believe 2017 is upon us? I feel like we just started 2016 and here it is in the history books and we are ready to make some more history in 2017. I now understand what I was told when I was in my 20’s. It was said as you get older, time goes quicker. It sure does. Which makes me think how important it is to not let times of worship slip away? It is easy to let one week become two and three, and before you realize it, it has been 2-3 months since you were in worship. This is challenging to your life of faith because while you are not being fed from Word and Sacrament, Satan, the world and your sinful nature haven’t stopped fighting against your new nature in Christ. We need to be fed regularly from Word and Sacrament in order to be strengthened for the daily battle against temptation. I would lay the challenge to you that if you haven’t attended worship at least once a month, you start. If you only attend one time a month, you work to attend twice a month. If you attend twice a month, to make it three times. And if you attend every week, to ask the Lord to help you to remain strong and give support to those who are struggling with their worship life.  Together we can grow in faith and in fellowship here at St. Paul’s.
I would also challenge you to take time here in 2017 to mend some broken fences or burned bridges. If there is someone that you are upset with, prayerfully lift up the situation to God, ask Him to help change your heart and then reach out that person in a spirit of forgiveness. You cannot control how they will act or react but you can control how you act. We are called to live in a spirit of forgiveness. As the Father has forgiven you, you are to forgive others. Challenging? Oh yes. It is very challenging. Possible? Oh yes, through the power of the Holy Spirit working in you. 
That is two things I have laid before you to work on in 2017. That is plenty. I am sure that there is more that you and I need to do: eat healthier, exercise more, spend more time with family, reach out to long lost friends, etc. Whatever you decide that you wish to work on during this new year, ask the Holy Spirit to lead and guide you, to give you the desire to make the changes and the strength to see them through. Blessing on your 2017. 
In 2017, St. Paul’s Lutheran Church will celebrate the 150th anniversary of the chartering/beginning of the congregation. The 150th Anniversary Committee has begun the hard work of figuring out what to do during this anniversary year. You will be hearing much, much more about this as we move through this year. 

The Stewardship Committee continues to move forward in the education of the member of the congregation in the area of Christian stewardship. One area of our stewardship does involve the financial support of the work of the congregation. We hit a very rough patch in the last 3 weeks of 2016. The weekend of Dec. 17/18, which would historically have excellent attendance and financial contributions, was afflicted with an ice storm which kept many people home. Consequently the giving was down dramatically. Then Christmas and New Year’s Day fell on Sunday, which meant we did not have the normal 3 weekend services. Think about how many of you worshiped on Christmas Day or on New Year’s weekend. Once again, a dramatic hit to the financial giving in the congregation. The challenge for all of us as members of St. Paul’s will be to make up that shortfall while not falling behind on our regular giving. This is important for all of the members of St. Paul’s to realize and to take an active role in their lives as Christian stewards of St. Paul’s Lutheran Church. I pray that the Holy Spirit will work in our hearts and lives and lead us forward to the point that those three weeks will not hurt our giving or our budget in this 2016-2017 fiscal year.
For those of you who are interested, I am getting closer to finishing my Doctor of Ministry degree. This January I am taking a class in reading for my Major Applied Project (MAP). I hope to have my MAP proposal completed and approved by Spring 2017 so that over Summer 2017-Spring 2018 I can work on and prayerfully complete the MAP. That would leave 1 class in the summer of 2018 and I will complete the degree. The MAP project is addressing the question: “What kind of impact does preaching of stewardship have on the understanding of the members of the congregation?” During the year, you will be having opportunity to join discussion groups, respond to surveys and other tools that will help me in the writing of this MAP. I look forward to working with you on this project.
One last thing: some of you might remember that I was being considered for the position of National LWML pastor counselor. At this time, I am on the ballot for the 2017 National LWML Convention, June 2017 in Albuquerque, New Mexico. The other pastor on the ballot is from the Florida-Georgia District. So we prayerfully wait to see how the Spirit leads the voting at the National Convention. It is exciting and humbling to even be considered for this position. I look forward to the outcome. 

December was a difficult month. We had 4 funerals in the congregation and a host of funeral associated with members of the congregation. I would pray that the Lord would give comfort and peace to all who have had loved ones pass away recently. Keep your eyes focused upon the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead, for it is in that resurrection that we find our hope and our comfort at this time. 

Penny and I would like to thank all who took time to come to our Open House, who sent cards and gave gifts over the Christmas season. We do appreciate your loving kindness and your thoughtful support. You encourage us with your love and help us as we return that love to 40, 60 or 100 times that which we are given. We love you, members of St. Paul’s, and pray that the Lord would continue to work through all of us to share the Gospel of Jesus Christ in our community.

May the Lord grant you a joyful January 2017, as well as a year of growth. We don’t know where the year will take us, but together as brothers and sisters in Christ, we will move forward in faith, hope and love, with the greatest of these being love. 

In Christ, 

Pastor Schuessler

JANUARY  BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES
 Jan. 1: Lily Graddy, Violet Morland, Don Niebruegge, Steve Provaznik, Sheila Walls;  3: Luke Wilderman; 5: Sid Randolph, Shirley Rex; 6: Kelsie Di Rosa, Donna Zimmerman; 8: Mike Bess, Linda Godell, Irene Merchant; 9: Keri Schlemer;  10: Paul & Karen Fenimore, Grant Petrie, Ken Sipes; 12: Sophia Furfaro, Rod Repp; 15: Lana Ferrill, Chris & Maya Gierse, Maddux Hunt, Dawn Hunter, Linda Johnson; 16: Lynn Fitzgerald, Devin Lawrenz, Jashan Lawrenz,  Larry & Donna Ponce, Kyle West; 17: Owen Corder, Ida Doyle, Nicholas Garcia, Brayden Jansen, Hayley Reese, Andrew Wildhaber, Sydney Wildhaber; 19: Rebekah Norris, Julie Nosbisch; 20: Debbie Flath, Lisa Schmitt; 21: Trevor Bess, Fred & Virginia Isenberg, Steve Launius, Clara Rose; 22: Christian Engelbrecht, Danny Forguson, Charles & Darlene Lawrenz, Addy Seib;  23: Ruth Brewer, Verona Meier, Shirley Schnoeker, Jason Schlechte, Kathy Smith; 24: Brock Nosbisch; 25: Danny Furfaro; 26: Michelle Warner; 27: Rachael Beckemeyer, Jacob Niebruegge, Yvonne Thomas; 28: Jessica Schlechte; 29: Erika Bennardin, Gene Schaefer, Blake Stahlhut; 30: Chelsea Gavlick, Brylee Proffitt, Laura Weatherspoon;  31: Ava Leitschuh, Kevin Wilderman.  
Is your special day listed above?    If not, please contact the church office so the records can be updated.  

FINANCIAL SECRETARY NEWS:

As St. Paul’s Financial Secretary, I’d like to respectfully ask all congregation members to be aware of some simple practices that will assist me more smoothly, accurately, and expeditiously complete the accounting of weekly offerings. Thank you for helping deal with my busy schedule.  God’s Blessings.  Karen Missey

· Use your offering envelopes if at all possible. Your envelope number is the best way to assure your donation is accurately registered.

· If you CHOOSE NOT to use your envelopes, PLEASE write YOUR envelope number on the MEMO LINE of your check.  Again, this is the BEST way to assure your donation is credited to your account.

· If you CHOOSE to donate to MORE THAN ONE DESIGNATED ITEM, write separate checks for each.  PLEASE DO NOT combine the amounts of more than one designated item into one check.  It adds to confusion for the counters coming to a consensus of totals donated.  Each designated donation has a separate line on the financial spreadsheet. As you can imagine, combining amounts into one check SLOWS down the process.

· PLEASE DO NOT TAPE your offering envelopes.  This may sound minor, but it SLOWS down the counting process.

OFFERING ENVELOPES - PLEASE BE SURE TO PICK UP your 2017 offering envelopes. They are available in the narthex. If you would like to have envelopes for your weekly contribution, please contact the Finance Secretary, Karen Missey or the Church Office. Thank you. 
REGULAR QUARTERLY VOTERS’ MEETING is Sunday, January 15th following the 10:30 a.m. service (11:45 a.m.). This meeting will discuss the regular business from the Boards and Committees. The agenda and reports will be available prior to the meeting. The plan is to have them available by the weekend of Jan. 7-8. If you have any items of business that need to be brought up, you should contact Rod Repp (505-0718), chairman, by Tuesday, January 3rd so that it can be placed on the agenda. 

LENTEN DINNERS: While it seems like a long way off (having just celebrated Christmas), we will be looking for groups to serve the 2017 Lenten dinners. Lent begins March 1, 2017 (this is Ash Wednesday). The open dates for serving a dinner are March 8, 15, 29. St. Paul’s PTL will serve March 22 and the LWML will serve April 5.  Contact the church office if your group is interested in serving one of these dinners.
YOUTH NEWS

January 8th after late service (approx. 12 p.m.) the youth will take down Christmas Decorations in the church. Lunch will be provided. The more we have the quicker it will go. We hope to be finished by 2 p.m.

January 22 Youth Bowling 3 p.m. at Camelot Bowl in Collinsville. The Youth are going bowling. Family (siblings, parents) and friends are welcome to attend. Please let Rachael Beckemeyer (618-367-2463 or saintpaulstroy.youth@gmail.com) know if you plan to attend and how many no later than January 18th so we can book lanes. Bring Money for snacks and shoe rental, etc.
MOSAIC PREGNANCY & HEALTH CENTERS - BABY BOTTLE FUNDRAISER 2017 – Please pick up a baby bottle in the narthex, beginning Sunday, January 8.  You may keep it the entire month, filling it with checks, bills and coins.   This will greatly support Mosaic Pregnancy & Health Centers as they reach out to women, men and their unborn babies with the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  For more information about Mosaic PHC, visit www.supportmosaic.com.  
LWML DATES
January 23, 7:00 p.m.:  LWML Meeting in the church Fellowship Hall in the church basement. Devotions will be led by Shirley Schmitt.  Servers will be Mary Ann Bonneville and Adeline Amen. Our activity will be making birthday boxes for Concordia Seminary.  (Each box needs cake mix, frosting, candles, napkins, plates, etc. in a decorated shoe/photo box).  Ingathering for January will be soup (especially beef and vegetable varieties) and saltine crackers.  Hope to see you there!
February 26, Metro-Central Zone LWML Prayer Service: at Jerusalem Lutheran Church, 305 Collinsville Avenue, Collinsville. More information will be forthcoming.
SOUPER BOWL SUNDAY – During January the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League and Sunday School will be collecting SOUP (especially vegetable and beef varieties) and SALTINE CRACKERS for Ministries Unlimited in Troy, IL and Concordia Seminary Food Bank, St. Louis, MO.  You will find a basket in the narthex for your donations.  As the congregation members leave worship on Super Bowl weekend, February 4th & 5th, you will be invited to give $1.00 per person to help hungry and hurting people.  All donations will be sent directly to Ministries Unlimited, Concordia Seminary.
MINISTRIES UNLIMITED CHRISTMAS DISTRIBUTION - The members of St. Paul's were very generous in the giving of gifts and time to helping with the Ministries Unlimited Christmas Distribution for 2016.  All of the gifts were of very high quality and were very much appreciated! Overall, Ministries Unlimited 2016 Christmas Distribution served many people of our community; with everyone's help, this event of sharing was truly a "Christmas blessing" spread throughout the communities!

CHILDREN’S ACTIVITY BAGS Children’s Activity bags are available in the narthex for children (toddlers thru 2nd grade).  These are to be used for quiet time during worship service.  Please place bags in basket provided in the narthex as you leave.  This service is a project of LWML.

MEN’S MINISTRY: Our Men’s Ministry continues to move forward strongly. You are invited to become involved in the Men’s Breakfast on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of the month. We meet from 7-8 a.m. at the Troy Cracker Barrel.  Our next breakfast is Saturday, January 14th.
THANK YOU – St. Paul’s thanks our Youth for decorating the church sanctuary for Christmas. You did a wonderful job in preparing our sanctuary for our Advent and Christmas celebrations. 
POINSETTIAS: Thank you to all that purchased poinsettias to help with the beauty of our church. If you have not picked up your poinsettia yet, you may do so any time after Christmas. We will continue to use them as long as they look nice. When they begin to show their age, they will be removed and disposed of properly.
THANK YOU to all who served the Wednesday evening Advent dinners. Those who served are our St. Paul’s Board of Stewardship & Finance, St. Paul’s School 7th & 8th grade parents & students, St. Paul’s Youth Group and St. Paul’s 150th Anniversary Committee. All the dinners were appreciated. Those dinners made it much easier to attend the Wednesday evening Advent worship services

BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES

THURSDAY BIBLE STUDY begins again on Thursday, January 5, 2016 from 2-3 p.m. The Bible study meets in the church kitchen. All are welcome to join the Bible study.
MOMS MORNING MINGLE: We meet on Tuesdays from 9:45-10:45 in the lounge area of the church narthex. Come out and join us for this exciting study. For more information, contact Jennifer Doyle. 
WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY: The Wednesday LWML sponsored Bible Study will meet on January 4 and January 18 at 9:45 a.m. in the church basement kitchen.  
SUNDAY BIBLE STUDY will be finishing the study of the book of Revelation in the first few Sundays of 2017. The next topic has not been decided. If you have an idea (that might help you to come to Bible study on Sunday morning) you can email Pastor Schuessler at pastorschuessler@saintpaulstroy.org.  Come and join us on Sundays from 9:15-10:15 a.m. in the church basement. Coffee and morning baked goods are always served during the Bible study hour.
HIGH SCHOOL BIBLE STUDY takes place every Sunday from 9:15-10:15 a.m. in the old church office/daycare office. Jen Wittenberg generally leads this study on relevant topics that affect the life of high school aged students.
INTERNET/BLOG-BASED BIBLE STUDY: The Board of Christian Education is working to develop a Blog-based internet Bible study. Keep your eyes and ears open for more information as we move through the month of January. We hope to have one going soon. Thank you.
FAITHSHARING 123!
Do you believe in Jesus as your Lord as Savior? That is your faith.

Do you know that you have been called to share that faith? Jesus said, “Go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and the on and the Holy Spirit, teaching them to obey everything that I command you.” (Matthew 28:18-19)

Do you know how to share your faith? Here is where the challenge is for us in our lives. Your St. Paul’s Board of Evangelism is hosting a training workshop called FAITHSHARING 123 on Saturday, January 28th from 8:30 through noon lunch. This workshop will involve in Bible study, sharing, skits and much more. The cost of this workshop, including handouts, snacks and lunch is a mere $5 per person. That is such a DEAL! 
Mark your calendars now for this exciting and uplifting FAITHSHARING 123 workshop which will change the way you think about living each day. To register, contact the church office or Penny Schuessler at pschuessler@saintpaulstroy.org. Register by January 21st. 

Saint Paul’s Third and Fourth Grade Class

Welcome 2017!

We are having a great year thus far. We have the largest class at Saint Paul’s, with 15 students! We are blessed with 9 students in third grade and 6 students in fourth grade. Even though we are a little cramped, we have been enjoying ourselves to the utmost.


After starting the year reviewing previously taught concepts, we are now learning new concepts!  Our brains became so educated in the month of December; it was nice to have an elongated Christmas break.  


This month we will be learning about how rocks are formed, in addition to, rapid and slow changes to the Earth’s surface in science. The South and Southeast/Gulf states will be our focus of social studies. Third grade will start multiplication towards the end of the month in math. Fourth grade math will consist of measurement and data, geometry, and continued division. We are continuing to work on identifying the parts of speech in English and will learn about helping verbs, choosing ‘a’ or ‘an’ as well as building our writing skills. 


The students look forward to continuing to participate in our special classroom membership days. Each week we have a “No Shoes Day”, “Color and Draw Day”, “Stuffed Animal Day”, “Game Day”, and “Hat Day.” Thank you for the ongoing prayers for a wonderful school year! 

Happy New Year from Third and Fourth Grade!

Miss Moore

You crown the year with Your goodness,

And Your paths drip with abundance.

PSALM 65:11



January 1 at 10:30 a.m.  Acolyte: Brayden Proffitt; Elder:  ; Ushers: Ted Fedder, Ryan Kaffer, Jason Kesterson and Rachel Lange; Greeters: Glenn & Jeanette Gindler; Organist: Jo White; Bulletin Collator: Don & Nancy Thomas; Altar Guild: Wittenberg Family.
ON SATURDAY: 
January 7 at 6:00 p.m. Acolyte: Owen Corder; Elder: Sam Italiano; Ushers: Brion Boeshans, Sam Italiano, Jesse James and Kyle Sipes; Greeters: Jim & Shirley Rood; Altar Guild: Ted Fedder; Pianist: Jen Wittenberg.

ON SUNDAY:

January 8 at 8:00 a.m.  Acolyte: Maccenna Fischer; Ushers: Jacob Doyle, Jason Powell, Ken Sipes and Whitey White; Greeters: Brock & Julie Nosbisch; Pianist: Jen Wittenberg.

ON SUNDAY:

January 8 at 10:30 a.m.  Acolyte: TJ Stille; Elders: Kendall Davis and Keith Jackson; Ushers: Colin McLaughlin, Mark Schlemer, Tony Sipes and Tim Wittenberg; Greeters: Josh & Jenni Hunt; Pianist: Jen Wittenberg; Bulletin Collator: Alice Unger; Altar Guild: Ted Fedder.
ON SATURDAY:
January 14 at 6:00 p.m. Acolyte: Owen Corder; Elder: Sam Italiano; Ushers: Brion Boeshans, Sam Italiano Jesse James and Seth Schaefer; Greeters: Larry & Kathy Brokering; Organist: Claudia Loethen; Altar Guild: Fran Kohl and Pat Moore.

ON SUNDAY:
January 15 at 8:00 a.m.  Acolyte: Hannah Norris; Elders: Kendall Davis and Ted Flath; Ushers: Kyle Norris, Mike Salanitro, Ken Sipes and Joe Walls; Greeter: Edna Meier; Organist: Claudia Loethen; Altar Guild: Fran Kohl and Pat Moore.

ON SUNDAY:

January 15 at 10:30 a.m.  Acolyte: Amanda Beuth;  Ushers: Ted Fedder, Randy Jones, Mark Schlemer and Tim Wittenberg; Greeters: Rod & Beth Repp; Organist: Claudia Loethen; Bulletin Collator: Whitey & Jo White.

ON SATURDAY:
January 21 at 6:00 p.m. Acolyte: Brayden Proffitt; Elder: Sam Italiano; Ushers: Brion Boeshans, Kevin Campe, Sam Italiano and Seth Schaefer; Greeters: Len & Judy Suess; Pianist: Tim Wittenberg; Altar Guild: Adeline Amen and Grace Cottingham.

ON SUNDAY:
January 22 at 8:00 a.m.  Acolyte: Anna Reese; Ushers: Jacob Doyle, Mike Hampton, Jim Kesterson and Mark Leitschuh;  Greeter: Yvonne Rieger; Pianist: Erica Sipes.

ON SUNDAY:

January 22 at 10:30 a.m.  Acolyte: Logan Di Rosa; Elders: Kendall Davis and Clayton Mallette; Ushers: Keith Jackson, Jason Kesterson, Rachel Lange and Tony Sipes; Greeters: Fran Busekrus and Jackie Jackson; Altar Guild: Adeline Amen and Grace Cottingham; Pianist: Tim Wittenberg; Bulletin Collator: Carol Wilderman.

ON SATURDAY:
January 28 at 6:00 p.m. Acolyte: Ellie Corder; Elder: Sam Italiano; Ushers: Brion Boeshans, Sam Italiano, Jesse James and Kyle Sipes; Greeters: Jim & Shirley Rood; Altar Guild: Moore Family; Organist: Jo White.

ON SUNDAY:
January 29 at 8:00 a.m.  Acolyte: Emma Kilzer; Elders: Kendall Davis and Matt Tschudy; Ushers: Ted Flath, Jim Kesterson, Mark Leitschuh and Brett Sollberger; Greeter: Sheryl Moore; Organist: Jo White; Altar Guild: Moore Family.  

ON SUNDAY:

January 29 at 10:30 a.m.  Acolyte: Jack Kenison; Ushers: Randy Jones, Ryan Kaffer, Colin McLaughlin and Dave Thomas; Greeters: Mike & Irene Merchant; Organist: Jo White; Bulletin Collator: Wittenberg family.
